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The meeting of Mission Council began at 2.00 pm, with Worship led by the Moderator, Mr John Ellis, and his 

chaplain, the Revd Nigel Uden, which included the induction of the Revd Richard Church as Deputy General 

Secretary (Discipleship).   

 

After worship, the Moderator introduced himself and the others on the platform: the Revd John Proctor (General 

Secretary), and the Revd Michael Hopkins (Clerk).  He welcomed to Mission Council new members, people 

attending in a new capacity, visitors, and observers. 

 

Those attending for the first time, or returning after a break in service: 

Mr Stephen Ball    FURY representative 

The Revd Martyn Coe    North Western Synod representative  

The Revd Geoffrey Felton  Eastern Synod representative 

The Revd Angela Gemmer-Snell  West Midlands Synod representative 

The Revd Joan Grindrod-Helmn  Northern Synod representative 

Miss Katie Henderson   
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The Revd Professor David Thompson responded to questions. 

The resolutions were moved: 
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This was passed by consensus. 
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This was passed by consensus. 
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This was passed nem con, in excess of the required two thirds majority. 

 

The General Secretary then moved that: 

����������������
����)������
���
�
����������*���� ���	��������������	�
���
��	����
�����	�
�����(
���	�
��

�����������(�
��
�(��*,�-�������� �
����
���!����
��(���������������������.���
��� ��
���
��$��*�



4 

 

�

�

 �������*�

Mission Council resumed at 8.00 pm, meeting in groups, and then gathering together for evening worship led by 

the Revd. David Grosch-Miller. 
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Mission Council resumed at 9.00 am, and the Moderator, Mr John Ellis, was in the chair.  Morning prayers were 

led by the Revd Nigel Uden. 

 

��'�� � 3�(�
�5��@���

���������������9����(��� 

The Moderator reminded the Council that this business had been notified as urgent because the Church expects a 

decision to be reached. Resolution 1 would be resolved by Consensus Decision Making, if possible, and depending 

upon what was agreed, the appropriate parts of resolutions 2, 3, and 4 would be decided by majority voting.  The 

Convener of the Human Sexuality Task Group, the Revd Elizabeth Caswell, presented the report, and moved 

resolution 1.  During discussion a number of minor changes of wording were agreed to clarify section C of 

‘Resolution X’ (a draft resolution to be put to General Assembly).   

 

Mission Council adjourned. 
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Mission Council resumed after a brief break.  The Moderator, the Revd David Grosch-Miller, was in the chair. 
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The Revd Tracey Lewis proposed, and the Revd Dr Michael Jagessar seconded, resolution 1: 
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This was agreed by consensus. 

 

Mrs Lewis and Dr Jagessar proposed resolutions 2, 3, and 4. 

 

2. Mission Council views with deep and prayerful concern the many recent examples of Christians around the 

world being persecuted for their faith. 

3. Mission Council calls upon the newly-elected British government to make religious freedom a strategic priority 

and to take early practical steps that show this commitment. 

4. Mission Council mandates the Officers of Assembly to represent these concerns to the government, acting 

where appropriate with colleagues from other churches and faiths. 

 

The Revd James Breslin declared an interest as both an Officer of the Assembly and a Director of the I
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The Treasurer, Mr John Ellis, presented the paper.  After questions and discussion, Mission Council broke into 

groups to discuss the paper in more detail, until the end of the session, when Mission Council adjourned. 

�

�

 �������1�

After a break, Mission Council resumed at 4.30 pm.  The Moderator, Mr John Ellis, was in the chair. 

 

��'��� � 3�(�
�5�����

���������������9����(����

Considerable discussion continued on resolution 1.  The Convener of the Human Sexuality Task Group and the 

General Secretary assured Mission Council that significant pastoral care would be offered to churches and 

Ministers who were distressed by whatever the Assembly might decide for whatever reason.  Resolution 1 was 

then considered in a decision-making session in the following form: 
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Resolution X for General Assembly: 

A. In keeping with the 2007 commitment on Human Sexuality, General Assembly does not consider it 

appropriate to express a single view on behalf of the whole United Reformed Church on the matter of Same Sex 

Marriage. 

 

B. General Assembly declares that the Church Meeting of each Local Church of the United Reformed Church in 

England and Wales is the relevant governing authority for the purpose of giving consent for the trustees of its 

building to seek the registration of that building for religious marriage ceremonies of same-sex couples, in 

accordance with the provisions of Section 26A(1) of the Marriage Act 1949 as amended by the Marriage (Same 

Sex Couples) Act 2013. 

 

C. In the case of Local Ecumenical Partnerships and Union Churches, where the constitution makes no provision 

for a Church or Congregational Meeting (including a Special or Extraordinary General Meeting) the relevant 

governing authority of the United Reformed Church under Section 26A(1) of the Marriage Act 1949 as amended 

by the Marriage (Same Sex Couples) Act 2013 is the 
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The Revd David Grosch-Miller took the chair.  He re
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�,2-,+-,9)�-���to consider on the recommendation of local churches applications for recognition as candidates for 

the ministry and to candidates for any form of fulltime service in the Church at home and abroad, and, in the case 

of candidates for the ministry, determine their eligibility for a call.� � ������
���� ��� :�
	� ��	�  ��
������� ��	�

���
��� 
�����	� ���������� :�
"� ��	� ��� �
������� ������ ��� �((
�)�	�� ��� ���� +����$��� ��
� 	��������� ��	�� ���



8 

 

�%�������7�	�������������>=��������)���
��������#����(����
��3
�����������������3�����������

.���
���+����$�������%�

�%������
�)	�#
� 7�������������������#�(�������)���
���� ����#����(����
��3
�����������������

3�����������.���
���+����$�������%�

�%*� ���� 
�)	� #
� ��
���� ���
��9� ��� �� ���$�
� ��� ���� ������
���� ���������� ������ .���
���

+����$�������%�

�

�%�&
�����7��������8�

�%������
�)	�>�
������������������)���
������������



9 

 

�%�+�����
����� �(���$�
�����8�





11 

 

�

This resolution had been removed from the en bloc business because of a minor drafting error in the text, which 

was shown correctly on the screen.   

 

The resolution was agreed unanimously. 

�

��'�A  Mr Andrew Weston addressed Mission Council on his visit to Ethiopia with Christian Aid.  

Following the address, evening prayers were led by the Revd David Grosch-Miller.  After this, Mission Council 

adjourned. 
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Prayers were led by the Revd Nigel Uden.  The Moderator, the Revd David Grosch-Miller, was in the chair. 

��'��  Ballot papers were distributed for the election of a member of the Mission Council Advisory 

Group, the Revd Derrick Dzandu-Hedidor and the Revd Jacky Embrey both having been proposed, seconded, and 

consented to their nomination. 
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The Revd Jacky Embrey brought a revised resolution: 

Mission Council resolves to include one new paragraph in the ‘Process for the appointment of Synod Moderators’: 

a)   Where the new Moderator will need to engage cl
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Mr Colin McBean  Wessex Synod representative 

Mr Alistair Wilson  Southern Synod representative 

 

The Moderator advised that the following were now completing their term on Mission Council: 

The Revd Connie Bonner Synod of Scotland representative 

The Revd Ruth Gee  Methodist Church Ecumenical Observer 

Mrs Ruth Henriksen  Synod of Wales representative 

The Revd John Humphreys Convener of the Communications and Editorial Committee (remains as Synod of 

Scotland Moderator) 

The Revd Roy Lowes  West Midlands Synod Moderator 

The Revd Shelagh Pollard Synod of Wales Synod representative 

The Revd Jane Rowell  Secretary for World Church Relations 

The Revd John R Smith  Convener of the Education and Learning Committee 

 

All were thanked for their contribution to Mission Council. 

 

The Moderator thanked all the staff and officers for their contribution and support before and during Mission 

Council.  The business being completed, Mission Council adjourned, to meet again on 13-15 November 2015 at 

The Hayes, Swanwick, Derbyshire. 

 

After a brief break, the Revd David Grosch-Miller led closing worship, which included a celebration of Holy 

Communion. 


